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Brief Title: Requiring health plans that cover prescription drugs
to cover the cost of prescription contraceptives.

SB 5512-S.E - DIGEST

(AS OF SENATE 2ND READING 3/9/99)

Declares an intent to reduce the number of unintended
pregnancies and ensure access to contraceptive services in health
plans that cover prescription drugs and outpatient health services.
The legislature also intends to further the goal of eliminating sex
discrimination in health benefits for women.

Provides that no individual health care provider, religiously
sponsored health carrier, or health care facility may be required
by law or contract in any circumstances to participate in the
provision of or payment for prescription contraceptive drugs and
devices and outpatient contraceptive services if they object to
doing so for reason of conscience or religion.

Declares that health carriers that are not religiously
sponsored shall allow enrollees whose health care provider or plan-
designated health care facility declines to participate in the
provision of contraceptive health care services to use another
health care provider or health care facility with whom the plan
contracts to ensure timely access to qualified providers within the
local community. If all of the providers or facilities with whom
the carrier contracts within the enrollee’s local community decline
to participate in the provision of contraceptive health care
services, the carrier shall contract with a provider or facility
within the enrollee’s local community that will provide such
services.


